Immanuel Lutheran Church History

On January 1, 1894, the Evangelical Lutheran Immanuel Municipality purchased the school house from the Plum City School District which they had outgrown.  The municipality consisted mostly of persons of German and Swedish descent and covered a very large area including Lund, Maiden Rock, Tabor, Plum City, and also toward Eau Galle.  They all held their services in the school house.

In 1895, the municipality purchased the share of the building owned by the Swedish Lutherans.  Each nationality wanted services in their native language.  On October 4, 1895 Immanuel Evangelical Lutheran Church was solemnly inaugurated.

In 1905, a joint parish with Eau Galle was formed; it was called Zion’s of Eau Galle.  The Pastor from Plum City served both congregations.  Also in that time, a parsonage was purchased.  That house still stands on “back street” in Plum City.  Around 1915, a new barn was built at the parsonage for the Pastor’s horses, which at that time were a necessity for travel, especially in the winter.  Also, the church was re-shingled, new pews were purchased, and a wood-burning furnace was installed in a small place under the church, which also had room for a wood pile.  The wood was cut and donated by the men of the congregation for both the church and the parsonage.  During this time, the church was papered and painted.  In 1920, the congregation celebrated its 25th Jubilee.

In 1923, a new entrance and steps were built on the west end of the church.  The altar was moved to a cove on the east side of the building.  Also, a garage and woodshed were built at the parsonage.  With the help of the Ladies Aid, a new baptismal font was supplied.

Mission Festivals in these times were an all day event with large crowds.  People would come from Eau Galle, Waverly, and Elmwood.  During this time, our Pastor also served Waverly.  Bible School was held in July for two to four weeks from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m.  

In the 1930’s, the full basement under the church was dug out by hand.  All of the labor was done by the men of the congregation.  This was during the Great Depression and financially not much was done.

Sometime around 1940, the white altar, which we have today, was purchased.  The basement was finished to an extent and a concrete basement floor was poured.

In the 1950’s, many improvements to the church building were made.  The old wainscoting was removed as well as the wallpaper.  The walls were then textured and painted.  New stained glass windows were installed at a cost of $728. An oil conversion burner was also installed, and subsequently a restroom was built in the wood and coal storage area.

In 1960, the congregation of Immanuel voted to leave the Wisconsin Synod and join the Missouri Synod.  On June 21, 1962, Immanuel Lutheran was formally received into full membership in the Missouri Synod.  

In 1967, Immanuel became a dual parish with St. John’s Lutheran Church in Durand.  

In the summer of 1980, and extensive remodeling of the church was performed.  Much of the work was done by members of the congregation.  Part of the east end of the church was removed and replaced by a larger addition.  At this time, the altar returned to the west end of the church, where it still stands today.

In 1993, remodeling of the kitchen and basement were completed.  A new organ was also purchased at this time with gifts and memorials from many people.

On December, 31, 1995, Rev. Daniel Pfaffe was installed…
